Col. Thomas J. Cunningham Jr. Division

President’s Report – May 9, 2022

BE INFORMED: BE PROUD: BE COMMITTED:

Good afternoon Brothers.  I am finally getting to some reports that I should have completed BEFORE the AOH State Quarterly last Saturday in Leesburg – hosted by OUR Division.  With that in mind, I am taking a bit of poetic license in being a bit late this month since this “extracurricular” ate up a fair amount of my time last week!  

Regarding April activities by YOUR Division:

Things were relatively light this month from a Division standpoint.  Many of us did a lot in March and we just needed to slow down.  As for me, I reached out to all of the schools involved with our annual Tuition Assistance program to secure names of the recipients.  Checks will be presented to at least 9 worthy students sometime in late May/early June.  Our annual Trip for Two to Ireland raffle funds this effort on our part.  Tickets remain on sale through early October.  All Brothers are expected to participate in some way!  Thank you in advance.

Behind the scenes, Brothers Dennis Corrigan, Frank O’Gara and Paul Rowane have been addressing membership issues such as a new Tri-fold and opportunities to recruit new members at our local Churches in the months to come.  This will require assistance from all of us in some way once the schedule of events is formalized.

Other activities:

Saturday, May 7th - OUR Division hosted the Spring AOH State Quarterly (which included a Major Degree) at the VFW Hall in Leesburg….
July 13th thru 17th – National AOH Biannual Convention in Pittsburgh.
I hope to see everyone on Wednesday!
Slainte’  Jay
Col. Thomas J. Cunningham Jr. Division President
703 477-5934
